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Galion City Board of Health 

Environmental Division Monthly Report for July 2021 
 

Food Safety 
 
I have inspected and licensed some Mobile FSO’s during July, and one temporary at the Galion Pickle Run on 
July 2nd.  The state allowed for food licenses to have an extension for license renewal until July 1, 2021.  
Unfortunately, Tim Horton’s, Domino’s, and Valero Galion 24 Store, all 3, were assessed late fees for not 
renewing by the extended deadline. Although I have not received a call from the interested party, I have heard 
that a Mexican restaurant is looking into purchasing the site beside the bowling alley.  
 
Public Health Nuisances 

 

There were 11 nuisance complaints during the month of July.   One was about Covid-19, one was 
landlord/tenant issue, one was lead poisoning (EPA RRP) violation, five were pest/vermin/animal issues, and 
four were solid waste complaints.  Several complaints are being investigated in conjunction with the zoning 
inspector.  Most of the complaints are now closed or referred.  

 
 
General Environmental Health 
 
The invoice was completed for the manufactured home park inspections, and we should receive the $500 
payment by mid September. 
 
Healthy Homes and lead poisoning prevention activities were completed, and the invoice for purchases for 
cleaning supplies plus some of my time spent was submitted to ODH for reimbursement. 
 
The Ohio Department of Health asked us to do the Smoke Free investigations contract again from 7/1/21 to 
6/30/23 which reimburses us $125 per completed complaint investigation made against a business in the city of 
Galion. 

  
 
 

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

2017 10 23 40 75 84 89 93 110 120 130 140 145

2018 11 19 30 44 60 68 79 89 105 115 122 133

2019 4 13 32 60 75 84 98 106 117 128 138 147

2020 7 11 23 37 52 73 108 136 147 160 170 193

2021 7 11 39 62 73 88 99
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Rabies Prevention 
 
GCHD received 2 cat bite reports in the month of July.  Both were stray/feral cats.  One of the strays were 
caught, euthanized and tested by ODH.  The cat was negative for rabies. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Andrea Barnes, R.S. 
Director of Environmental Health 

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Total

Bat 0

Cat 1 1 1 2 5

Dog 1 3 1 2 3 4 14

Wild 0

Other 0
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